
Hi Youth and Parents (and Grandparents),  
 
Next Sunday (Sept. 30) and throughout October, the youth junior high and high school Sunday 
School class will still be meeting at 9:35 a.m. on Sundays in the youth room.  On Sept. 30, the 
Sunday School lesson will be "What's Holding You Back", Part 2 (which includes a game of 
limbo).  At the chili dinner on Sept. 30, the youth plan to assist with carrying food for any 
elderly people who need a little help.   
 
Looking forward to October, some Fusion Youth Group service activities that are 
planned include starting on Bible bookmark gifts for the inmates who participate in the jail 
ministry services and helping Lynn Ashby make small, comforting blankets for Child Protective 
Services.  In October, the Fusion Youth Group will typically meet at 7:00-8:00 p.m. on Monday 
in the youth room, and if any meetings during the month are changed to dates other than 
Mondays to accommodate the youths' schedules, then notification will be emailed ahead of 
time.   
 
For Saturday October 13, the Rockbrook group has been invited to join the Elkhorn Valley UMC 
District at their all-day event at Camp Fontanelle, which includes a turn at the zipline and work 
projects in the afternoon that benefit the camp.  If you think that you might be interested in 
going, let me know and I'll send you full details and forms to complete. 
 
On October 28, the youth will be having a party for the Rockbrook UMC children during the 
Sunday School time, with a wide variety of great Halloween games!  The theme of the party is 
UNICEF, since the children are collecting money for UNICEF this year when they go Trick-or-
Treating.  UNICEF uses the money to help children in many countries to have healthier lives. 
 Due to the party on Sunday morning, there will not be a youth group meeting on the following 
Monday (October 29). 
 


